Environmental and Sustainability Working Group Report

Annual Parish Meeting May 2021

The Environmental and Sustainability Working Group (ESWG) id the newest Parish Council working group, reporting first in August 2020. The members in 2020-21 have been Cllrs Deborah Conway Read (Chair), Clive Thomas, Rob Heath and John Bailey,

Our purpose is to:

1. Protect and enhance biodiversity including habitats and protected species

2. Survey Parish Council land and develop a plan to improve biodiversity and ecology.

3. Identify neglected areas of land (such as verges) that could be managed differently to promote biodiversity

4. Encourage further actions on Parish Council land such as locating bird, bee and bat boxes

5. Promote a sustainable environment in the parish.

6. Encourage the reduction of waste by promoting the message:  Reduce, Reuse, Recycle.

7. Aim to go ‘single use plastic free’.

8. Engage the community in green initiatives and improve environmental awareness.

9. Consider environmental and sustainability implications of Council decisions

A page has been created on the Parish website for information about the ESWG and links to other information of interested to local residents.

The ESWG met with Fiona Everingham form the Buckinghamshire and Milton Keynes Environmental Records Centre to walk some areas of the Common looking at the plant life, with a view to identifying areas where we might change the mowing regime. This would allow more wild flowers to bloom to provide food for insects, which in turn provides more food for birds and other animals. Letters have been sent to residents most directly affected, and we hope soon to be providing signs to explain this to all residents.

Cllr Conway Read has been in discussions with Sustainable Chesham and Sustainable Amersham about working together to provide a Repair Cafe that could circulate around the three centres. It is hoped that the first Repair Cafe will happen in Chesham in the summer when restrictions have been lifted. When we have seen how that is received, we will be better able to judge the demand for such a scheme.

Cllr Conway Read has attended webinars on a Parish Carbon Footprint Tool, the Buckinghamshire Local Nature Recovery Strategy and on Food Waste in Buckinghamshire. She has also attended Amersham Community Board Green Issues sessions.

The Clerk and Cllr Conway Read attended the BBOWT webinars in August and September on the Wild Parishes initiatives about managing areas to increase biodiversity, looking at grasslands, woodlands and ponds. 

Cllr Conway Read corresponded with Chiltern Rangers about the possibility of doing some practical conservation work with schools on the Common. This would have depended on funding from the Amersham Community Board, which as yet has not happened.
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